Minutes – Department Chairs – 31 October 2019

Approved 21 November 2019

Members Present:  Jinho Jung; Brian Zeiszler; Reme Huttman; Jennifer Stieger; Brandy Nielsen;  Laura Pike; Eric Walsh; Stephanie Davis; Evi Buell; Kevin Siepp; Karl Stevens; Angie de Braga; and Pete Bagley.  Ping Wang was excused.
The Minutes of the 3 October meeting were not brought to the table for approval, we’ll catch them next time.

Angie de Braga gave a presentation on continuing education.  Angie began by explaining the difference between community service classes and professional development/contract training.  These professional development classes were the focus of her talk.  Community services offers more than 40 of these a year primarily to the mining industry, on topics such as Excel, business and Cisco training.  She is also working on collaborations with UNR for grant writing, marketing and work force development.  She asked the group if there were any classes we’d like to offer.
Jinho Jung and Evi Buell updated the committee on corequisite changes in Math and English.  The first modified courses will be piloted in fall 2020, with the goal of full implementation by fall 2021.  The ‘09’ courses will be gone by that time with the exception of high school offerings.  There will be a variety of ‘E’ versions of 100 level Math and English courses.
Laura Pike volunteered to deliver a CTE in-service training.
Eric Walsh gave a Library update.  The databases are under review, and a new database shared with the public libraries, “Learning Express” will be introduced.  The physical holdings are being reviewed with a “Weeding Party” seeking advice for what needs to be retained.  Eric reported that our students accessed 40,000 online items last year.  Eric also encouraged us to complete the Library survey, and volunteered to meet with departments.
Laura Pike corrected the position priority list.  The amended list is included below.  Discussion ensued as to when the positions on the list would be approved for searches to begin.  Pete Bagley agreed to meet with VPAA Rivera to answer this question.
Jinho Jung was concerned that there are insufficient electrical outlets for students.  The committee recommended that he take this issue to the Budget & Facilities committee.
Jennifer Stieger announced the upcoming blood drive on 8 November.

Pete Bagley opened a discussion on student grievance vs grade appeal policy.  While the grade appeal policy is fairly well developed, the grievance policy is less well developed, and does not define what constitutes a grievance or complaint.  This has resulted in Chairs being out of the loop when complaints are brought against their faculty.  Several Chairs agreed that this has been a problem in their departments as well.  A sub committee will be formed to address this issue.
Faculty Position Priority List - 2019-2020 

Current Requests

	Instructor
	Division
	Location
	Replacement?
	Notes

	Math
	A & S
	Elko
	Yes
	Mid-year hire

	Engineering Technology
	BAS - ET
	Elko
	No
	

	Art
	A & S
	Elko
	Yes
	

	Radiology
	HS & HS
	Elko
	Yes
	Mid-year hire

	Paramedic
	HS & HS
	Elko
	Yes
	Active mid-year hire

	CT
	BAS - DIT
	Elko
	Yes
	

	English
	A & S
	Elko
	Yes
	Mid-year hire

	Elementary Ed
	Ed
	Elko
	Yes
	

	Land Surveying
	B & T (BAS)
	Elko
	
	


Anticipated Future Needs

	Instructor
	Division
	Location
	Replacement?
	Notes

	Nursing
	HS & HS
	Elko/Pah
	
	

	Librarian, Reference
	AA
	Elko
	
	

	Theatre Technology
	A & S
	Elko
	
	

	Human Services
	HS & HS
	Elko
	
	Fall 2020


Grant/Gift Funded Teaching Faculty Positions

	Instructor
	Division
	Location
	Funding End Date

	Comp Tech - CISCO
	CT
	Elko
	6/2020
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